Dear Parents,

Welcome to the third grade!  My name is Mrs. Emily Cripe.  This is my 14th year teaching.  I am starting my 11th year here at Van, I am happy to say that I have spent those eleven years teaching third grade.  Third grade is an exciting year for our students, but it can get a little overwhelming.  Third grade is a big transition and your child will grow into independent learners.  This year all students will be introduced to multiplication and division.  Of course they will be taking the ISTEP and the IREAD test this year as well.  The implementation of the IPAD will be interesting, exciting, and a little overwhelming at first, but it will help bring more excitement back into learning.  I am looking forward to this year and all the great learning possibilities.
In this packet you will find some informative information about third grade expectations.  Our communication is essential to a successful school year for your child.  I have several ways to communicate.  Note, phone calls, emails and through your child’s agenda book.   I have a few new ways as well, my website and a mass texting service that will help everyone keep informed.  Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns about anything.  Email will be the quickest way to contact me.  I am looking forward to working with you and your child.  Together will can make third grade a memorable year.

Contact Information
School Phone Number:   866-8212

Email:   emily.cripe@rcsc.k12.in.us
Website:  mrscripe.weebly.com
Text service: it is called reminder101.  You do not reply to the text that you receive.  The texting service is a way to remind you or your child of important information that they might forget to let you know about.  Text number is 219-951-4562, in the message area text @cripe3.  It will ask you to reply with your first and last name.  After that you will receive texts from me about information about school.  This is new to me but I think it will be a great way to say informed.
Agenda Books

Each student received an agenda book.  The agenda book will be filled out daily.  Students will write what assignments they have for each night.  With our PBIS Behavior Plan at school students receive a color.  That color determines how their behavior was for that day.  I will sign it every afternoon with a green (good day), yellow (warning about your behavior), or orange (think about your behavior and make a change) pen.  Please take the time to sign your child’s agenda every Monday through Thursday night.  This allows us to visually see that we communicating daily.  I will check the agenda daily.  They will receive a sticker daily for a signed agenda and a punch on their reward card.  When their reward card is filled they will receive that reward that day. 
Homework

Students will have homework every night except for Friday.  Homework will usually consist of a math assignment, spelling words, grammar worksheets, reading worksheet, and at home reading.    Please take the time to work with your child and check for understanding.  If homework is not completed the student will be going to study hall during recess.  If it is not complete by the end of recess they will have it for homework again or will stay in from recess until it is complete.  If there are questions about homework please write me a note or email me about the question and I will happily help your child get a better understanding.   
Reading Log

Every Monday I will send home a weekly reading log.  Each student will be required to read 15 minutes nightly.  The form needs to be filled out, signed, and returned each Friday morning.  This log is averaged in with other reading grades.  Therefore, it is extremely important to turn it in EVERY week.
Birthday treats
This year we have a new Wellness Goal for our school.  With all the food allergies that many of our students have we are asking that treats and drinks be store bought so that we can see the ingredients listed on the package.  
Book orders
I will periodically send home book orders.  Feel free to order, but don’t feel obligated.  If you choose to send a check, please make them payable to Scholastic.  You will also be able to order online directly from Scholastic, but that will have to be paid with a credit card.   If you are ordering as a gift and do not want your child to know, send a note and I will contact you when the book order comes in.
Volunteers

Periodically I will ask for parent volunteers to help with classroom projects.  In order to work in the classroom, parents must have a parent volunteer form on file with the office.  If you would like a form please let me know and I will get you a form.
Accelerated Reader
In the next couple of weeks students will be taking the STAR reading assessment.  With this assessment we will be able to determine your child’s reading range.  Goals will be set in our Accelerated Reading program based off of your child’s reading range.  Students will be required to read books with in their range, then they will take accelerated reader tests on those books.  At the end of the each nine weeks students who have reached all three goals (book level, comprehension, and points) they will be able to participate in our nine week celebration.
